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On December 27th 2000, we visited Paschim Ichhapur village, a northern suburb of Calcutta accompanied by Ms. Nupur Sanyal, The Director, Institute for Social Work. Around 11a.m., we reached the school, covered under the project Looking for Light. It was the day before Id, an important religious festival for the local people, a majority of them being Muslims. However, the large number of students present for classes, came as a pleasant surprise to us. We moved through the different classrooms housing students from Nursery to Class IV. The students are children of the local villagers, who mainly work as agricultural laborers for employment. Although most of the children are first-generation literates, they do not find it difficult to get admission into the secondary schools in the nearby suburbs after passing out of this school --- in fact the success rate in getting admission is as high as 80%.

The school has two buildings, which have brick walls, tiled roofs and partitions made of cane for separating the classes. The school has separate toilets for boys and girls and a large playground. The teachers take interest in an all-round development of the children. Besides the regular government-prescribed syllabus, the children also learn clay-modeling, drawing, craft, music, drama etc. Occasionally, the teachers arrange inter-school competitions with other local government-run schools to ensure the standard and performance of the students.

The organization ISW also runs a women’s development center in the area, which has a free homeopathic clinic and a grinder to make different spices. The latter provides employment to many local women.

We also visited a nearby village called Kathuria, which is much less developed. This village does not have any paved roads. Here ISW conducts a pre-school institution to prepare the toddlers of age-group 3 to 6 years for school. Here too, we were really impressed by the interest among the parents --- one of them has even lent the ground floor of his house for this project.

Overall, the effort of ISW is truly commendable and definitely deserves our continued support.

